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Transit Operations Advisory Committee Minutes

May 15, 2019

  CITY OF BELLEVILLE

TRANSIT OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF May 15, 2019 MEETING
A meeting of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee was held on Wednesday May 15, 2019 at 4:45 p.m. in the Transit Meeting Room at 400 Coleman Street (Transit Garage).  
ATTENDANCE

Councillor Bill Sandison
Councillor Chris Malette

Dwain Hilts
Veronica Leonard

Caitlin St. John

Fred Pollitt

REGRETS
           Councillor Paul Carr
Carol Feeney 

STAFF PRESENT

Joseph Reid, General Manager – Transportation and Operations Services 

Paul Buck, Manager – Transit Services
1. CALL TO ORDER

Chair Councillor Bill Sandison called the meeting to order at 4:49 p.m.  

2.        DISCLOSURE OR PECUNIARY INTEREST

None
3.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES
3.1
Minutes of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee Meeting held on April 10, 2019 had been circulated. 
RESOLUTION

“That the minutes from April 10, 2019 have been reviewed and can be received and accepted by the Transit Advisory Committee, with the following attendance amendments:
1 – Add Councillor Mallet to Regrets

2 – Add Caitlin St. John to Regrets

3 – Add Fred Pollitt to Regrets

Moved by Dwain Hiltz   
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John 

                                      - CARRIED –
4.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

None
5.
DEPUTATIONS
None
6.
CORRESONDENCE
           None
7.
REPORTS
7.1
Transit Ridership to Date:  Report MT-2019-TAC-08 

            Transit staff reported the ridership numbers for April, noting that the ridership continues to hold steady to the 2018 ridership numbers.  There has been strong pass sales going into May.    
RESOLUTION

“That the committee receives the Monthly Ridership Statistics up to April 30, 2019 for conventional and specialized transit Report MT-2019-TAC-08 and is accepted by the Transit Advisory Committee.”
Moved by Councillor Chris Malette   
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John  

                                      - CARRIED -

7.2
Capital Projects Update – Report MT-2019-TAC-09
Staff report was reviewed and discussed by the committee.  Updates provided on Bus Stop Accessibility Upgrades, Farebox Upgrades, 400 Coleman Addition, Smart bus CONSAT program, the Pantonium Scheduling Project and the new Maintenance Vehicle.  Many of the projects have reached completion or substantial completion and will be removed from the report.  

RESOLUTION

“That committee receives the capital projects update Report MT-2019-TAC-09 and is accepted by the Transit Advisory Committee.”

Moved by Councilor Chris Malette    
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John   

                                      - CARRIED –

7.3  Bus Shelter at 247 Bridge Street.
Staff provided follow up on the shelter that was destroyed in a vehicle collision.  The shelter has been cleaned up and a new Solar LED lighted shelter has been installed.

RESOLUTION

“That the committee hears and receives the verbal staff report regarding the Bus Shelter at 247 Bridge St.”
Moved by Councilor Chris Malette  
 

Seconded by Fred Pollitt   

                                      - CARRIED –

7.4  Brandon Manitoba Visit Recap

Staff provided a verbal report on the visit to Belleville by the Transit Management team from Brandon Manitoba May 1 to 3, to review our On Demand service.  

RESOLUTION

“That the committee hears and receives the verbal staff report regarding the visit of the Brandon Manitoba Transit team from May 1 to 3, 2019”.
Moved by Councilor Chris Malette  
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John
                                      - CARRIED –

7.5  City of Stratford Ontario visit to Belleville Transit 

Staff provided a verbal report to the committee about the upcoming visit on June 4, 2019 by the Mayor and Transit Manager for the City of Statford to review our On Demand service.  

RESOLUTION

“That the committee hears and receives the verbal staff report regarding the visit of the Mayor and Transit Manager from the City of Stratford on June 4, 2019”.

Moved by Councilor Chris Malette  
 

Seconded by Veronica Leonard 

                                      - CARRIED –

7.6 Update on the Security at the Pinnacle Street Bus Terminal  

Staff provided a verbal report to the committee about the status of Security on duty at the Pinnacle St bus terminal.    

RESOLUTION

“That the committee hears and receives the verbal staff report regarding the status of the Security staffing a the Pinnacle Street bus terminal”.

Moved by Caitlin St. John   
 

Seconded by Veronica Leonard 

                                      - CARRIED –

7.7 Update on the Ward 2 Transit Survey   

Staff provided a verbal report to the committee about the status of Ward 2 transit Survey.  Confirming the On line Survey is being uploaded by the IT Department and the mail out hard copies will be sent the first week of June.

RESOLUTION

“That the committee hears and receives the verbal staff report regarding the status of the Ward 2 Transit Survey”.

Moved by Councilor Chris Malette   
 

Seconded by Fred Pollitt 

                                      - CARRIED –


7.8 Update on the Regional Transit Announcement by Quinte West  

Staff provided a verbal report to the committee about the Quinte West Announcement that could result in the beginnings of a Regional Transit service.  Quinte West has sent a submission for ICIP funding to purchase new buses and to operate a regular scheduled transit route between Quinte West and Belleville.
RESOLUTION

“That the committee hears and receives the verbal staff report regarding the Regional Transit Announcement made by Quinte West”.

Moved by Councilor Chris Malette   
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John  

                                      - CARRIED –

7.8 Discussion on the placement and location of bus stops in the City of Belleville.    

The Committee discussed the location of several bus stops in the City with a regard towards safety and future development.  Staff provided a verbal report to the committee about the current RFP process for the upgrade of all bus stops to AODA compliance that will occur over the next three (3) years.  Staff confirmed that many of the stops will need to be moved/adjusted/removed to accommodate the space/clearance requirements required for compliance.  As the stop upgrades progress staff will provide regular updates to the committee.  

RESOLUTION

“That the committee hears and receives the verbal staff report regarding the upgrade to AODA compliance of all City of Belleville Bus Stops”.

Moved by Councilor Chris Malette   
 

Seconded by Dwain Hiltz  

                                      - CARRIED –

8.
NEW BUSINESS AND INFORMATION MATTERS
8.1 - The committee brought up a concern regarding the access to 210 Dundas Street. Life Labs, for our Speciality bus service.  The parking lot is very tight and there is no nearby location that the Specialized Service can effectively drop off passengers to access the facility.  Transit staff will review the location and speak with the current service provider to attempt to develop a solution for the location. 

8.2 - The committee also raised concerns about the bus stop at Front Street and Bridge Street, at the Bank of Montreal.  In the winter time this stop is not accessible due to snow.  Transit Staff release a bus stop location and clearing schedule to the Public Works team, all stops are cleared on a regular basis following poor weather,.  Staff will continue to work with Public Works to ensure al stops are cleared as soon as possible following a weather event. 

8.3 - The committee discussed the possibility of placing an order for new buses through the ICIP funding model.  Options were discussed and staff was requested to speak with the Finance Department and if a suitable solution could be found, that a report be submitted to council for the purchase of four (4) new buses.

Moved by Councilor Chris Malette   
 

Seconded by Councilor Bill Sandison   

                                      - CARRIED –

10.
NEXT MEETING

June 26, 2019.  4:45 PM in the Transit Meeting Room at 400 Coleman Street.
11.
ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Dwain Hiltz
Seconded by Caitlin St. John  
THAT the May 15, 2019 meeting of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee adjourn.

- CARRIED -     
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